
                                                                                                            
 
 

 

 
 

November 18, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
carmen.diaz@bpu.nj.gov 
board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov 
 
Carmen D. Diaz 
Acting Secretary of the Board 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 1st Floor 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 
 
RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Cumberland County Improvement 
Authority for Approval of the Extension of Electric Public Utility Facilities of 
Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 48:2-24 
 BPU Docket No. EO22020043 
 
Dear Acting Secretary Diaz: 
 
 On February 4, 2022, the Cumberland County Improvement 
Authority (“CCIA”) filed a petition, and on September 6, 2022 filed an 
amended petition, seeking approval from the Board of Public Utilities for 
the extension of electric public utility facilities of Atlantic City Electric 
Company.  The CCIA and Atlantic City Electric Company have agreed upon 
a stipulation  as of the date hereof.  In light of such stipulation, please 
accept this correspondence as CCIA’s formal withdrawal of its petition and 
the amended petition.  
  
 Pursuant to the Order in connection with In the Matter of the New 
Jersey Board of Public Utilities’ Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic for a 
Temporary Waiver of Requirements for Certain Non-Essential Obligations, 
BPU Docket No. EO20030254, Order dated March 19, 2020, this document 
is being electronically filed.  No paper copies will follow. 
 



                                                                                                            
 
 

 

 
 

 CCIA appreciates your assistance with this matter. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Gerard Velazquez, III 
 
cc: Service List 
 


